From: Dave Bonfilio

Sent: Sunday, June 20, 2021 10:14 AM

To: Lindsay Lara < Lindsay.Lara@cityofsanrafael.org >

Subject: Baypoint Lagoons Landscaping and Lighting Staff report

Unfortunately due to a conflict, I cannot attend Monday's council meeting. I live on Catalina Blvd but not right on the lagoon. I walk the lagoons almost daily and pass many residents enjoying the fresh air and the scenery. especially along the outer lagoons. They are a treasure for the entire East San Rafael. I have been paying the assessment since we moved into our home in 1992. I wish to see the assessment continue. Our homeowners association

has been working with the Department of Public Works for years on improvements to the lagoons, tackling problems like algae blooms and upgrades to the pump station. The assessment is money well spent for the benefit of all residents and visitors.

Dave Bonfilio